

TOWN OF HAMDEN

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

Hamden Government Center 2750 Dixwell Avenue Hamden, Connecticut 06518

Tel: (203) 287-7100 Fax: (203) 287-7101

Craig B. Henrici
Mayor

April 25, 2008

Legislative Council 2750 Dixwell Avenue Hamden, CT 06518

Dear Honorable Members:

I am writing to inform you that both Attorney General Richard Blumenthal and State's Attorney Michael Dearington have responded to the package of information provided to them and to the Legislative Council pertaining to the evolution of the car allowance. Neither office saw fit to offer comment on the issue at this time.

As such, and pursuant to Section 19-5 of the Charter of the Town of Hamden and by copy of this fetter, I am formally requesting an Advisory Opinion from the Board of Ethics as to whether the decision to draw car allowance expenditures from three vehicle-related accounts constitutes any violation of the Town Charter.

I trust that this action will allow us all to focus more diligently on the pressing needs of Hamden's residents.

Sincerely,

Crang B. Henrici

cc: Board of Ethics